
Pacific Region of National Garden Clubs, Inc. 
Organizational Meeting 

April 23, 2015 

Hilton Hotel -- Eugene, Oregon 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Pacific Region Director Kristie Livreri.   The Recording Secretary was present. 

 

The Inspiration was given by Robyn McCarthy, Pacific Region Trees and Shrub Chairman. 

 

There was no Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America as there was no flag in the room. 

 

The following introductions were made: 

 Those serving on the 2015-2017 Pacific Region Board of Directors of National Garden Clubs, Inc. 

 Sandra H. Robinson, NGC President-Elect 

 

A quorum was present 

 

Committee to Approve the Minutes 

Without objection, the Director appointed the following committee to approve the minutes of this meeting:  

 President WSFGC, Brynn Tavasci 

 President GCII, Janet Petersen 

 Parliamentarian Greg Pokorski 

 

Reports of Officers   

The following officers reported:  

 Kristie Livreri, Pacific Region Director 

 Vicki Yuen, Pacific Region Alternate Director.  During her report Vicki moved to ratify all of the Board of Directors appointments                  

  as listed on the roster that was distributed at the meeting.  Motion passed. (Copy attached to these minutes). 

 Becky Hassebroek, Treasurer 

 Robin Pokorski, WACONIAH Editor 

 Carol Norquist, Website Chairman 

 Greg Pokorski, Parliamentarian                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

 

Reports of New Committee Chairmen 

The following chairmen reported: 

 Alexis Slafer, Life Membership Chairman 

 Robyn McCarthy, Trees and Shrubs Chairman 

 Sandra Ford, Unified Project Chairman  

 Becky Hassebroek, Backyard Habitat Chairman 

 

Invitation to Pacific Region 2016 Convention, 4/4-4/8 2016, Henderson, NV 

 Invitation to Pacific Region Convention was given by Chairman Nancy Loesch. 

 

NGC President-elect Sandra H. Robinson 

 President-elect Sandra H. Robinson spoke  with regards to the importance of our emphasis on youth. 

  

Announcements   

1. By May 1, 2015, PR State Presidents send list of State’s Board of Directors with contact information to Kathy Romine, 

kromine@gardenclub.org. 

2. National Convention:  May 12-18, 2015, Louisville, KY 

3. NGC Fall Board Meeting:  Sept 15-19, 2015, St. Louis, MO 

4. 2016 Pacific Region Convention, April 4-8, 2016, Henderson, NV 

5. 2016 National Convention, Grand Rapids, MI, May 2-7, 2016 

6. 2016 NGC Board Meeting, Portland, ME, September 21-24, 2016 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 a.m.   

 

Sheila Parcel 

Recording Secretary 


